Dear 

I am worried about what might happen to our NHS if Clause 118 of the Care Bill becomes law.  
I understand that this Bill is currently at the Committee Stage.  I am asking you now to vote against this particular clause when you have an opportunity to do so.  Clause 118 was not originally part of the Bill and was simply introduced as it went through the House of Lords when the Government realised that the Lewisham Hospital case would go against it.

I am worried because Clause 118 gives new extensive powers to Trust Special Administrators who are appointed to rescue failing hospital Trusts.  It will enable them to make rapid changes to any local hospital (or even close it) whether or not it is part of the failing Trust they are required to deal with.  It also means this can be done without proper consultation with local people and local doctors.  Clause 118 has been described as a “hospital closure clause”, and could have relevance to any hospital services in the country.

I also think that the way the Secretary of State for Health is making this amendment to the existing law about Trust Special Administrators is rather underhand.  It seems to have been designed to make proper debate difficult.  Please demand full discussion of this measure and all its implications, and, when the chance comes, I am asking you to vote against Clause 118.
Yours sincerely,
